SLMC General Meeting

Dec. 16, 2013

Called to order at 7:05 p.m.

Prayer before meals: Nat Chavez

Recessed for dinner. Reconvened: 7:30 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance: Mark Resendez

Welcome new members: Randy Gonzalez, Carlos Mora, Ray Olivares

Birthdays: 21 – Senior member is Bob Doll, Junior member is Mr. Rivas

Cooking team: Paul Aleman thanked Rico for making the supply run. Team included Russell Phillips, Rudy Martinez, Eddie Cruz, Rick Hite, Matt Mora.

Eddie will run with a team in January and February and March are covered. Anyone interested in cooking for the club, visit with Paul or Sean.

Minutes of the previous meeting approved.

Treasurer: A printed report has been provided. Approved as presented.

Correspondence: Continues to be presented as an addendum to the meeting minutes.

Everett took a moment to welcome and congratulate new lifetime members. Wallie Fields was not present. Matt Mora offered his compliments to the many good men in the club who have served as mentors and supported him as friends. Augie de la Cruz accepts the honor with much appreciation and acknowledges the trailblazers in the room, who helped build the parish and the club. He also expresses his optimism and thanks for the new, young members coming up through the ranks.

Budget, Chaplain, Inventory: No reports

Membership: 271 members, 47 lifetime, 57 unpaid.

Web: John Hardin has made contact with Everett summarizing his recent work. He will continue as the club’s primary webmaster, with appointed committee members Joey Groff Jr., Todd Shannon and James Benavides. Membership and public relations have critical roles in the content to be presented on the site.

Christian Services: Matt Mora provided a report on behalf of Wallie Fields. RC Contreras’ mother is now under Hospice care – that’s why he missed the Dinner Dance. Rico Silvas’ father continues to have health issues – some internal bleeding. Bill Groff is becoming more frail due to pancreatic cancer. See the e-mail reports from Wallie for additional information on club members in need of prayers and phone calls with good wishes.

Entertainment: Manuel Ibarra attended the Dinner Dance and did some related behind-the-scenes work on the event. Hopes to return to duty soon.

Wild Game Dinner: Joey Groff reports 25 Big Bucks sold, 80 checked out. By e-mail, members should have received information regarding donation of meat and storage. Schott’s in Helotes has agreed to assist the club.  Terry estimates we need up to 3,000 pounds on the hoof. The club will pay for processing. Presa and Dziuk’s can process, but don’t have storage space.

Matt Mora reports, he’s worked with Henry Garcia to discuss rates for club members. We can do $95 for a small ad from a member. We need to sell the $3,000 and $2,500 ads. Matt encourages members to get in touch with their contacts, business owner friends, etc.

David Keller reminds members, this is the 40th anniversary of the Wild Game Dinner. He ill work with club members to prepare an article on the club’s history, the dinner’s history, and the contributions we have made to the community.

Prize acquisition: Matt is continuing to solicit and asking for assistance from members. Remember that we present a professional appearance. We have a full marketing packet, which includes materials demonstrating the club’s charitable work and distribution of funds, as demonstrated through the Sharing of Gifts Banquet.

Corporate tables: Brett reported to WGD committee that he has made contact with his full roster and will start the payment process.

Don reports committee chairs have been named and is asking them to name their lieutenants/backups/successors.

Scholarship: Alex Flores is beginning his planning for next year.

Dinner Dance: Matt Mora reports, lots of positive feedback received. Sentiment is, however, that the caterer’s work was not satisfactory and we will seek another caterer next year. Satisfied with the band, but still hopes to hear more country music. It’s hard to beat the price point of $7.25 per plate. So far, we have $400 on the books and need to wait til other expenses are accounted for and other revenues totaled. Estimated attendance was between 290 and 300.

Sam Noriega asked if this was meant to be a money maker, which Matt answered no, the goal is at least a break-even.

Steve asked were the revenues go, if the event does turn a profit, which was answered as general club funds.

Roy asked if we were set on the menu, and the answer is not necessarily.

Matt reported on the silent auction. He was interested in particular to see if this organization that put it together might be another viable revenue stream for Wild Game Dinner. All American Classics is the name of the auction house. They are used by the local FBI, Sheriff’s office, SAPD, various charitable organization auctions – David Keller uses them for his credit union fundraisers. The club did not spend any money; the prices are factored into the first bid on the sheet. Additionally, every bid wins, meaning anyone who bid on the item will be contacted to see if they still want that item at their bid price. We still need to review the revenues. The opinion is the auction house, because of the nature of their items, might not be the right fit for WGD.

Matt offered a thank-you to all committee members: Ralf, Rico, Russell, RC, Greg, JB, Tony Paniagua, Alfredo Avila, Wallie, Todd, David K., Roy L., Kevin Kennedy, Nat, Joey.

Sam offered a congratulations on how close-knit the  club is and the willingness of members to get involved and take on assignments.

Ralf Meneses did mention, he had a few outstanding payments and will get the money expected for a few seats.

Thanks to Joey and Todd with the cake run, when we ran out. Todd and his wife did the cutting.

Attire: A new WGD shirt is being produced, short-sleeve version of the previous shirt. $30 with the crest embroidered. Sizes M to XXX available.

Capital Campaign Review: David will deliver the committee’s recommendation after the Wild Game Dinner. Members include Joe Pina, Don Obrien, RC Contreras. We probably won’t have a decision until April or May, but currently, David is welcoming input from club members, Please submit suggestions in e-mail. Everett reminded the club that we pledged a certain amount to the capital campaign. We’re looking at the monetary total versus the timeframe we pledged to deliver.

Ike announced WGD sausage making crew gathering Feb. 15.

Raffle: 6 Big Bucks tickets, All American Bowl tickets and a cake.

1 Joey Groff

2 Augie De La Cruz, Joe Gonzalez

2 Lou Davis, Lou Davis

3 Steve Sanchez, Mark Resendez, Don Obrien

3 Jose Benavides, Rick Hite, Todd Shannon

3 Rico Silvas, Don Obrien, Greg Shean

All American Bowl: Michael Rivas

Cake: Don Obrien passed, Steve Sanchez wins.

Motion to adjourn: Rick Hite

Second: Augie de la Cruz

Prayer: Nat Chavez

Adjourned: 8:35 p.m.

Addendum: Club Correspondence

6 checks for dues – Todd

3 items from the Texas Department of Motor Vehicles – Terry

TABC paperwork – Greg

Airgas invoice – Greg

Tsys Account statement – Joey

ICare of San Antonio – newsletter – Ralf

Seton Home – Ralf

Catholic Charities – Ralf

Mi Casa SA – Ralf

Rev. Murtha – Heralds of Good News - Ralf

Frost Bank – Operations Account Statement – Larry

Frost Bank – Operations Account Statement – Larry

Frost Bank – Operations Account Statement – Larry

Frost Bank – Money Market Account Statement – Larry

Frost Bank – Money Market Account Statement – Larry

Frost Bank – Treasurer Account Statement – Greg

Frost Bank – Procurement Account Statement – Rico

ICare San Antonio – Newsletter – Ralf

Gerlach Auction requests – 21 – Rico

Gerlach Auction – Registration pack - Rico

TSYS - Account Statement – Joey

World Library Publications – Catalog – Greg

Seton Home – Ralf

Sam’s – Advertising - Rico

